Holiday Grief Support

· Two videos found helpful for holiday support: Grief: Coping with the Holidays from Panacom Media Group and Hope for the Holidays: To Keep Your Holidays Bright. 

· Many hospices supplement their holiday sessions with handouts that bereaved can take with them and share with other family members. 
· Keeping information broad to fit for different ‘special days’ works better than specifying a particular holiday. 
· Several programs offer a tree lighting program, several offer workshops, often with a ‘take away ’hands on craft they make during the session. Memory boxes, luminaries, decorating stars to hang during a memorial service were some ideas shared. Paul Alexander’s music, The Rose by Bette Midler, or a group closing song of Let There Be Peace On Earth have worked well. A couple programs offer a specific session that focuses on planning how to get through a special day has worked well. 
· Some discussion also centered on ways to promote the holiday programs offered. Some offer a specific session, others a series throughout the season. A website shared that offers a reading one counselor has used for years that highlights holiday issues: http://www.nmsoh.org/special_handling.htm. 
· One program offers a “Holiday Card Day” for staff where they play holiday music and provide generic holiday cards for them to send to present and past clients. Staff writes the notes and addresses them, counselors stamp and mail them out. 
· One program offers a ‘Good Grief at Noon” session twice a year for staff. Those who offer or have tried to offer staff support groups have found attendance to be consistently low. 
· One periodically offers a specific group for staff who experience personal losses, and they also follow staff just as for hospice deaths, contacting them periodically throughout the year. Several people light a candle as deaths are read during the IDT meeting; one person spoke of how extinguishing the candle becomes a silent moment at the close of the meeting.

